WEEKLY CALENDAR

TODAY: 34th SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST

9:00am: Hours 9:30am: Divine Liturgy

Acolytes: check in the Altar Church School
Thanksgiving Prayers: Daniel Schulte Fellowship: H-P

Mon 1/17 5:30pm Slavonic Choir rehearsal

Wed 1/19: 6:00pm: Daily Vespers

7:00pm: Orthodoxy Class

Sat 1/22: 4:30pm: Choir Rehearsal

6:00pm: Great Vespers, Confessions

Sun 1/23: 35th SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST

9:00am: Hours 9:30am: Divine Liturgy

Acolytes: check in the Altar Church School

Thanksgiving Prayers: Bill Boyle Fellowship: EVERYONE

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Veneration of the Precious Chains of the Holy and All-Glorious Apostle Peter

COMMEMORATED THIS DAY

Saint Peter is commemorated on this day because of the chains by which he was shackled by the lawless Herod and which during the appearance of an angel in prison fell from him, Suddenly the angel of the Lord stood by him and a light shone in the cell. He tapped Peter on the side and awakened him, saying, "Get up quickly." The chains fell from his wrists (Acts of the Apostles 12:7). The chains were preserved by Christians as much for the memory of this great apostle as well as for their healing power, for many of the sick were healed by touching them as well as with the towel of the Apostle Paul, then when the face cloths or aprons that touched his skin were applied to the sick, their diseases left them and the evil spirits came out of them (Acts of the Apostles 19:12). St. Juvenal, the Patriarch of Jerusalem gave these chains as a gift to the Empress Eudocia, the exiled wife of the Emperor Theodosius the Younger. She divided them into two and sent one half to the Church of the Holy Apostle in Constantinople and the other half to her daughter Empress Eudoxia in Rome, the wife of Valentian. Eudoxia built the Church of St. Peter and deposited these chains in it, together with those chains with which Peter was shackled before his death under Emperor Nero.

ST NIKOLAI (Velimirovch:) *The Prologue from Ohrid* westsrbdio.org/prolog/prolog.htm

All Saints of North America Orthodox Church

10440 4th St. NW, Albuquerque NM 87114 (505) 792-1997 www.allsaintsofnorthamerica.net

A Parish of the Orthodox Church in America (OCA)

Diocese of the South (DOS)

The Rev. Priest Nikolay Miletkov (505) 414-3670
The Very Rev. Archpriest George Sondergaard [RETIRED] (505) 271-1515
The Rev. Protodeacon Nicholas Jannakos (505) 332-2033
The Rev. Deacon Gerry Sondergaard (505) 266-5167
Mary Vosevich, Parish Council President (505) 897-9809

34th Sunday After Pentecost January 16th, 2011

Veneration of the Precious Chains of the Holy & All-Glorious Apostle Peter

Welcome Visitors! Christ is In Our Midst!

We are honored you are visiting today. * Liturgy Books may be found on the Candle Table at the back of the church . * We invite you to fill out a Visitor's Card, also on the Candle Table & place it in one of the Collection Baskets there. * We do not take up a Collection during our services but rather ask you to place donations in one of the baskets on the Candle Table or next to the Holy Water Font. * While only Orthodox Christians who have prepared themselves may receive Holy Communion, everyone is welcome to come forward at the end of Liturgy to receive a blessing from our priest and to take the blessed bread. * It is the Orthodox practice to stand during services as a sign of reverence for the Lord but if you need to sit, please do so. Use of chairs is shared. If you are able, we particularly try to stand during the processions with the Gospel and the Gifts, during the Readings. the Creed, during the preparation of the Holy Eucharist, the Lord's Prayer and reception of Communion. * We invite you to stay after the Thanksgiving Prayers for fellowship and coffee, so that we may greet you personally, and to answer any questions you may have about our faith, our parish or today's service. * Please help yourself to the brochures and information on the east side counter. * All children ages three through twelve are encouraged to attend our Sunday School after Holy Communion.

We hope you will visit us again very soon.

Please send Prayer Corner names and updates along with bulletin announcements to Daniel Schulte at: drschulte@hughes.net or call 505–495–9200.

Rubrics for Today: Resurrection Tone 1

Resurrection tone sheets are on the Literature Table

Resurrection texts are also in the appendices of the black Liturgy books

PRAYER CORNER

New Requests: Memory Eternal for Mary Vosevich's friend Anita who has been on our cancer list since November, but who has fallen asleep.

Celebrating Her Birthday This Week: Christa Belyaev (1/17) Celebrating their anniversary: Daniel & LouAnne Schulte (1/22.) May God Grant You Many Years!!!

May the Lord grant His mercy and healing to those diagnosed with cancer: Fr. Peter, Mary Ann, Dr. Frye, Leonard, Jerry, Mike, Glenda, Warren, Dewayne, Bob, Mary Beth, Ron, Fr. Demetrios, Christine, Alex, Debra, Rolf, Kenneth, Diane, Brandon, Rosemary, Marilyn, Annette, Anita, Amanda, Jenn, Linda, Martha, Joan, Jim, Lukas, Matthew, Marcel, Mike, Anna, Susan, William, Donna, Nancy, Kim, Pamela, Bryan, Marcella. And for those in remission from cancer: Igor, Fr. Silouan, Seraphim, Jo, Alexander, Jo, Anna.

May the Lord send his angels to protect those deployed or working in combat areas: Dmitrius and Steven.

May the Lord grant His mercy and healing to those with other ailments, injuries, difficult situations and intentions needing prayer: Warren, William, Robert, Doug & his family, Mark, Frank, Deacon Gerry, Infant Leo, Karen, Cassandra, Julie, Cynthia, Bishop Nikon of Boston, Dawit, Glenda, Tamera, Faith, Hope and Thomas, Chuck and Melissa, Anna, Irene, Nina, Matushka Marilyn, Kent, George, Hieromonk John, Fr George, Emilee, Jeremy & Coltin, Janet, Paul, Fr Sergei, Monica, Darla, Melissa, Andrea, Arline, Layla Anne, Renee, Gus, Maria, Mary Ann, Matthew and his mother Hoda, Marilyn, Stephanie, William, Anya, Jose, Ludmilla, Jim, Loren, John, Sharon, Subdcn. Gregory, Maria, Fr Christopher, Mary, Shanna & daughters Michaela, Cheyenne and Logan, Bryan, child Elijah and parents Janice and Timothy, Bob, Mary, Gail, Arnold, Dcn Stephen, Sarah, Elizabeth, Josie, Ernest, Ryan, Robert, Mother Anna, Basil, Stephen, Rick, Columcille, Connie, Susan, Rebecca, Rick, Lela & her brother.

God Grant You Many Years to all those others celebrating Name Days, birthdays and anniversaries.

O Lord, send your angels to watch over all those traveling.

PARISH FINANCIAL REPORT: FINAL FY2010

Income: Expenses: Shortfall: \$104,659.13 \$104,957.23 -\$298.10

NEW INFORMATION ABOUT DONATIONS FOR THE ST. MARTIN'S LOVE CARTONS:

Diane talked with Sara Lindblom of St Martin's about our Love Cartons. Sara said that they can use regular size toothpaste, conditioner, shampoo, soap and shaving cream besides the individual sizes since they can portion them out. She said they even slice up soap. Sara also advised us that they can always use FINANCIAL DONATIONS to be able to purchase exactly what they need. Our Love Carton 2011 Donations as of January 12, 2011 are: Shampoo: 101; Conditioner: 65; Lotion: 78; Soap: 115; Toothpaste: 4; Mouthwash: 2. Please give donations to Monica Fettes. Donations will be going to St. Martin's February 13th. In the past, we have also sent St. Martin's packages of Valentine candies. If you would like to donate a package of Valentine candy, please give that to Monica also. All donations will need to get to Monica by Sunday, February 6th.

ANNOUNCEMENTS & NOTICES

- XENIA DIANA RUEHLE WAS BORN ON THURSDAY, JANUARY 13th at 6:00am at Lovelace Women's Hospital.. Fr. Nikolay visited them that afternoon to say the prayers and she is a very beautiful baby, 5 lbs 9 oz and 18¾ inches. May God grant the newborn Xenia, her parents and brothers and sisters Many Years!!! It would be nice for us as a parish to provide meals for the Ruehle family for the next two weeks. If you can bring a meal to them please contact Gretchen Hembree at home at: 292-4465; cell: 314-6797; or e-mail: gretchenlhembree@gmail.com.
- FATHER NIKOLAY and his family will be taking a five day vacation from today, January 16th after Liturgy to Friday, January 21st. If there are any pastoral emergencies during this period, please contact Fr George at: (505) 271-1515 or Protodeacon Nicholas at: (505) 332-2033.
- THE BLESSING OF THE RIO GRANDE AT CALABACILLAS ARROYO last week was a well attended and blessed service. It is hoped that this will become an annual event. You can see pictures of the service at our website (allsaintsofnorthamerica.net) & on the bulletin board.
- IT IS THE TRADITION OF THE ORTHODOX CHURCH for the priest to make house visits between The Feast of Theophany and the beginning of Great Lent to bless the homes with holy water. If you would like such a visit, please contact Fr. Nikolay.
- ITEMS FOR THE FEBRUARY CALENDAR are needed by next Friday, January 21st. Please contact Diane at: dianepnm@q.com or (505) 792-4507.
- NOMINATIONS FOR PARISH COUNCIL, BUILDING COMMITTEE, AUDITORS, AND DELEGATES TO THE ALL AMERICAN COUNCIL will be closed Monday evening. Please give names to Fr. Nikolay before he leaves on vacation today or to Mary Vosevich (mjhart598@msn.com) by 5:00pm Monday, January 17th. We have 4 positions open for Parish Council, 3 for auditors and for 1 primary & 1 alternate delegate to the All American Council.

THE PARISH ANNUAL MEETING WILL BE AFTER LITURGY NEXT SUNDAY, JANUARY 23rd, 2011.

If you didn't sign & turn in your pledge form (ANNUAL COMMITMENT IN SUPPORT OF THE CHURCH FOR 2011) please do so soon. This is not just about money. It is by the means of the pledge form that we are able to assess parish membership figures to report to the DOS and the OCA and to determine if there are enough parishioners present at the Annual Parish Meeting for a quorum (50%) and to determine who is eligible to vote (declared parish members only.) All parish members are urged to make arraignments to stay after Liturgy next week to take part in this very important yearly meeting.